Jimmy Pratt Memorial Outreach Centre 
Board Meeting: Sept 29th 2020 7:00pm. Draft Oct 8
Present: Anne Marche ©, Linda Andrews®, Treva Aberle, Peter Elliot, Krista Koerner, George Parsons. By phone: Jane Henderson, Heather Mills, Chris LeGrow
Regrets: Don Bradbury
1. Adoption of the Agenda: 
Motion: The agenda was approved, moved by Jane, 2nded by Krista. Carried
2. Adoption of the June 16th meeting minutes:
Motion: Moved by Treva, 2nded by Peter. Carried 
3. Business Arising from the Minutes: None
4. Actionable Items

The volunteer profiling and photo session is deferred until we are closer to opening the Centre (George)
5.  New Business 
5.1 Covid 19 Update, Ann gave a preliminary report: 
The committee met June 18 & July 29 and planning tasks were delegated. A maximum of 25 people in the Centre, 4/table, equipment, signage and cleaning checklists have been drafted and maximum volunteers required. 
Krista’s workplace has been open for months and she shared her experience with the changes needed. The government guidelines are not regulated but are recommended best practices. Some screening and a contact list will be needed before entry. If this is not possible a take-out meal may be given.
Action: Ann to call another working group meeting. Linda is an added member.

5.2 Operations Managers (OM) Report 

George distributed and highlighted his report covering the summer period to Sept. 29th.
5.3 Financial Update (2021 Outlook)
The following documents were distributed and discussed: 
Draft 2019 Review by Fred Earle and Associates, Cost Increase August Month Over Month, and Revised 6-month Budget.
Motion to accept the 2019 Review by Krista, seconded by Peter, carried
5.4 Branding Update 
Since the pandemic began and both the JP Foundation and our organization are accessing funding, there has been increasing confusion between them. Chris gave background to members about the Foundation’s name choice. We have agreed to use the acronym J-POC. The incorporated name remains unchanged.
The new brochure developed by our summer student was distributed and accepted.

Motion to use the acronym J-POC when conducting our business as appropriate, moved by Chris, seconded by Peter, Carried.
6. Other Business
6.1 The Salvation Army will be moving to their new building soon. We have purchased some of their refrigeration equipment at a good price and they donated a couple of pieces. During their stay with us they have been generous with sharing resources and a thank you is in order. 

Action: George to draft the thank you letter for their years of partnership, to be signed by the appropriate J-POC people.

6.2 Chris asked if the pending Metrobus strike will affect our operations. Consensus is that it probably will not because most of the patrons walk to the Centre.
6.3 Miscellaneous:

The Thursday our volunteer soup-makers have returned which will result in significant cost-saving. 
George reported that we have received 2 donated moose.

The Salvation Army food service at their new space will coordinate with our programs.
7. Next Regular Monthly Meeting: Scheduled for Tuesday October 27th at 7:00.

8. Motion to adjourn, Linda moved, Peter seconded

